

Servicemembers' Group Life Insurance (SGLI)

Your command,
your Service and DoD
recognize some
reservists and members
of the National Guard may
experience pay interruptions
due to the COVID-19
emergency and offer the
following guidance on
Servicemembers'
Group Life Insurance:

Who This Impacts:

Members of the Reserve, National Guard and their family members enrolled in SGLI or Family SGLI.

What You Need To Know:

Premiums for SGLI, Traumatic SGLI and Family SGLI are deducted from your pay. Coverage will continue even if you are unable to drill due to COVID-19. Missed premiums will accumulate until you begin receiving pay again. At any time, you can review and adjust your SGLI coverage through the SGLI Online Enrollment System (SOES), which can be found at https://milconnect.dmdc.osd.mil/milconnect/

What to expect:

You should expect any missed premiums will be deducted in a lump sum the next time you receive pay for drill or active duty.

Where To Go For More Information:

Military OneSource: https://www.militaryonesource.mil/

U.S. Department of Defense: https://www.defense.gov/Explore/Spotlight/Coronavirus/

Veterans Affairs: https://www.va.gov TRICARE: https://www.tricare.mil

For additional questions about how COVID-19 may impact your pay and benefits, contact a Personal Financial Manager/Counselor through your Family Center or visit the website at: https://finred.usalearning.gov/News/COVID19-Resources



















